
A resident of the Avon and Somerset policing area recently contacted Action Fraud to report a recent 
scam attempt. 

Someone had contacted the resident, claiming to be a police officer working on a current 
investigation. The scammer contacted them through two separate phone numbers, asking them to 
withdraw cash. 

One of the phone numbers looked to be a genuine police number, but the intended victim wisely 
visited their local police station to check. 

Criminals will sometimes spoof reputable numbers so their caller ID matches it or spoof local dialling 
codes so the number looks more trustworthy. Both of these happened in this case. 

If someone calls you claiming to be from your bank or from the police and asks you to withdraw 
money from your account … Stop! Think Fraud. 

 
Remember: 

Your bank or the police will never call and ask you to verify your personal financial details or 
PIN. If you get a call asking you to do this, hang up, wait a few minutes, and call your bank 

from on a number you know to be genuine, such as the one on the back of your card . If you have 
been contacted on a landline, use another phone to call back, to prevent the criminal holding the 
line open. To check if a police call is genuine, call 101 or go to your nearest police station. 
 

Police will not contact you and ask you to participate in an investigation that requires you to 
withdraw money from your bank, or to purchase high value goods, such as jewellery or gold. 

 
Your bank or the police will never send a courier to your home to collect your cash, bank 
cards, PINs, or any other valuable goods. Any requests to do so are part of a scam. 

 
Report fraud to Action Fraud online at www.actionfraud.police.uk or by calling 0300 123 2040. 

If you believe you’ve been scammed, and someone is on their way to your house to collect money 
and/or valuable items call 999. 

Counterfeit Banknotes 

Some holidaymakers tried to use counterfeit notes at a premises in Minehead. Thankfully it was 
noticed by staff and the group were spoken to by Police, and the notes were seized. However, there 
is potentially more circulating locally. They are £20 notes with the Kings Head on them and with a 
serial number of BB81275037. 

Modern notes have a hologram at the bottom which changes between the value of the note and 
“pounds” when tilted. Other security checks are explained on the Bank of England website, How to 
check your banknotes 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.actionfraud.police.uk%2F&data=05%7C02%7CTrevor.Wilmot%40avonandsomerset.police.uk%7C2e35cb9fc2364bcc70c608dd70628941%7C2d72816c7e1f41c0a94847a8870ff33a%7C0%7C0%7C638790290741021477%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=6eolrQDA%2FXJxV6XiMdF1Nxa4Ml8ZhCyrAFZfW1zdDCA%3D&reserved=0
https://www.bankofengland.co.uk/-/media/boe/files/banknotes/take-a-closer-look.pdf
https://www.bankofengland.co.uk/-/media/boe/files/banknotes/take-a-closer-look.pdf


 


